




May 13, 2017 membership meeting was held at the Maysville Fire Department.
President Vince Culp called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  Patti Scott read the minutes from the August 2016 meeting.  No changes or alterations.  Motion to accept them was made by Howard Tinney & 2nd by Frank Sharp.
Dawn Gravelle gave the financial report.  Questions on the financials-- None.  Motion to accept was made by Steve Wratchford and 2nd by Jack Cramer.
C.J. Likens gave the guard report- Department of Highways required the removal of the shooting range sign.  One person was cited for trespassing during hunting season.  The fishing derby went well.  The guards spent a lot of time working at the fishing derby pond.  
Unfinished business:  the shooting range in Mineral County- asked for suggestions for another location-- none
New business:  stocking ponds- discussed putting fish in area ponds, the club needs to spend more than $500 to get the fished delivered.  Homer Tinney asked if the ponds had been tested- YES they can sustain fish.  No action was taken.
Vince reported there is approximately 580 acres in Moorefield for lease at $8.00 an acre, does the membership want him to check on it?  Motion was made by Delmas Whetzel & 2nd by Home Tinney to gather information on the land.
Jacie Evans discussed new membership- she made a motion- if cash falls below amount to operate efficiently than accept new members instead of increase the dues.  Motion was 2nd by Buck Kitzmiller.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Approximately 2000 acres were lost due to the bike trail and Corridor H, we have approximately 60,000 acres.
George Cummings discussed amount of member may be too many for the amount of acres.  
Linda Nelson addressed the Board regarding the reinstatement of her husband Jim Nelson.  Board members conferred and they will discuss it at their June board meeting.  Jim was removed from the Club by the Board.  Linda can attend the Board meeting in June.
Buck Kitzmiller made a motion & 2nd by Jacie Evans to allow the membership to vote on Jim’s reinstatement.  The members discussed Jim and a motion was made by Jacie Evans with several seconds to NEVER discuss/vote on Jim Nelson again.
Buck Kitzmiller discussed 3 days of youth season.
Buck rescinded his earlier motion on this topic and Jacie did the same.
Sunday hunting on private land will be effective July 6, 2017- you membership card is considered your permission to hunt.
Floor was opened for discussion- A-frame/refuge area was discussed.
Motion was made by Eric Hardy & 2nd by Steve Wratchford that one week after the fishing the derby the pond is to be opened to all members- every year, majority vote passed.
Vote counters:  Homer Tinney, George Cummings & C.J. Likens
Drawing for the cross bow- red ticket #840  Erik Geroski
Motion to adjourn meeting was made by George Cummings and 2nd by Frank Sharp meeting adjourned @ 7:30 pm.













Minutes are not official until accepted at the next membership meeting.
